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MEMORANDUM 
 

DATE:  February 6, 2023 
 
TO:  Dan Duchniak, P.E. 
 
FROM:  Chris Walter, P.E. 
 
RE: 2023 Pavement Resurfacing 
 
 
The bids for the City’s 2023 Pavement Resurfacing project were opened by the City Public Works 
Department at 11 am on Friday April 28, 2023.  There were three (3) bidders which are shown in the table 
below. The water utility work for this contract includes approximately 3,200 feet of water main 
replacement on Richard St. and Debbie Drive, both with limits from West Avenue to Grand Avenue.  Due 
to the close proximity to other City planned resurfacing work, the decision was made to collaborate 
projects and bid as one project.   
 
 

Contractor 
Water Main                 

Bid Total 

Overall 
Contract                          
Bid Total 

Wolf Paving                                                  
1320 Walnut Ridge Dr.                                             
Hartland, Wisconsin 

$867,279.98 $2,076,233.88 

Stark Pavement Corp.                               
11710 W. Hampton Ave.                               
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 

$917,039.18 $2,364,105.89 

Payne & Dolan, Inc.                                
N3W23650 Badinger Road                   
Waukesha, Wisconsin 

$1,000,472.08 $2,360,043.95 

   

Bid Labor Costs Including City's 1% $875,952.78  

Supplier Material Costs $191,900.30  

Total $1,067,853.08  
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Action by the Board of Public Works took place on May 4th, and the low bid was approved by Common 
Council on  May 16, 2023.  Therefore, I am requesting to ratify and approve of the Water Utility’s portion 
of the low bid in the amount of $867,279.98.  Please note, as with the Delafield and Broadway project bid 
approvals, we are also requesting approval of the supplier material costs as noted.   

 
This project was approved as part of the 2023 budget and the engineering estimate, including both 
material and labor, for the Water Utility Portion of the project, was $1,214,000.00.   

 

The funds that have been budgeted in account 3431 for this project, however these costs do not include 
Waukesha Water Utility labor.  

 
 

Recommended Motion: Move to ratify and approve the water main replacement unit price contract and 1% 
city administration fee totaling $875,952.78 for the Waukesha Water Utility’s portion of the City of Waukesha  
Public Works contract with Wolf Paving for the 2023 Pavement Resurfacing project.   
In addition, approve the supplier material costs for this project in the amount of $191,900.30. 
 




